
Badger School 
Safety Committee Meeting Notes October 10, 2022 

 
The Badger School Safety Committee met on Monday, October 10, 2022 in the Business Lab. 
Members present :  Brent Olson, , Kevin Ricke, Shannon Dostal, and Stacey Warne. 
 
The meeting was called to order at 6:31 p.m. by Chairperson Stacey Warne. 

1) Kevin Ricke made the motion to approve the minutes of the April 11, 2022 meeting.  
Second by Brent Olson, unanimous vote carried the motion. 

2) Stacey Warne updated the status of our emergency drills schedule.  To date, 4/5 fire 
drills have been completed, 2/5 lockdown drills completed, bus evacuation for grade PK-
12 has been completed and a tornado drill is scheduled as part of the statewide drill 
Thursday, April 20, 2023. 

3) The committee reviewed the August, 2022 Mock NWSC Environmental (Playground) 
Reported completed by Brian Byklum.  Mr. Byklum noted the following:  a cracked tube 
slide, loose bolts on large pink slide near the platform mount, several anchor posts on 
the borders needed to be pounded back in, troughed areas of wood chips underneath 
the swings and merry go round.  Mr. Byklum recommends tilling wood chips at least 
once per year to reduced compaction, and placing mats below the swings to prevent 
future displacement of wood chips. 

4) Stacey Warne gave an update on Wiktel replacing the existing school video surveillance 
system, and the tentative schedule for work beginning.  Mr. Ricke shared concerns 
about issues with outdoor cameras, cold weather installations, and ice dams. 

5) Kevin Rick gave an update on the school buildings and grounds.  The larger floor 
scrubber is currently at the repair shop, and hopefully will be done prior to the winter 
season.  Striker shared with Mr. Ricke that he will soon be winterizing the arena building 
and there are plans to replace the restroom privacy stalls at the school and repurpose 
the old ones from the school at the arena.  Mr. Ricke also shared the school and city are 
planning to work together on snow removal since there were no snow removal bids 
received.   

6) In Tom Dostal’s absence, Mr. Ricke shared the overhead door ordered for the bus 
garage quonset has arrived at the installer (Novotny Overhead Door) and that Shannon 
Monsrud hopes to get the demo/framing/concrete work as soon as possible.  The city 
has granted a permit for this project to proceed. 

7) Kevin Ricke reported the safety/security lighting near the walk in doors of the bus 
garage are currently not working.  He also updated the committee on the issues with 
the school fire sensors being mismatched and the fire panel.  There have been several 
instance lately with the system giving false alarms.  Mr. Ricke alluded remedying this 
project may potentially be paired with an upcoming boiler replacement project.  

8) Motion to adjourn by Brent Olson, second by Shannon Dostal was unanimous and 
carried.  Meeting was adjourned at 6:54 p.m. 

 
Next Safety Committee Meeting is scheduled for Monday, December 12, 2022 @ 6:30 p.m. 

 
________________________________ 

Stacey Warne, Recorder 


